
A special called meeting of the Murphy Town Council was held on August 8, 2022 at 8:30 am at 
City Hall. The purpose of the meeting was to consider a contract for grant writing and streetscape 
design services. 
 
Town Manager: Chad Simons     
        
     Council: Barry McClure, Frank Dickey  
         Keisha Dockery, Gail Stansell   
      Barbara Hughes, Charlene Smith 
      Mayor Tim Radford 
 
Mayor Tim Radford opened the special called meeting at 8:30 a.m.  
 
Town Manager Chad Simons stated two firms responded to the town’s request for proposals for a 
streetscape design for the four pocket parks, and grant writing services for the upcoming Rural 
Transformation Grant. The two firms were Summit Design and Engineering Services and Regeneration 
by Design. Town Manager Chad Simons said Regeneration by Design was highly recommended by Main 
Street communities and Department of Commerce officials, which he felt like gave them the edge. Mr. 
Simons presented the proposed contract. 
 
Motion was made by Stansell to approve the streetscape and grant writing services contract 
between the Town of Murphy and Regeneration by Design as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. A copy of the contract is attached in the minute book. 
 
Motion was made by Smith to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 a.m. Motion carried unanimously.  
 
 


